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ARTICLE XIX - PROPOSED ACTION BY THE UNITEDSTATES

Stainless Steel Flatware

Addendum

The following communication dated 25 July 1978 has been received from the
Permanent Mission of the United States.

In a communication dated 5 June 1978 (circulated as L/4676) the
CONTRACTING PARTIES were advised that the United States International Trade
Commission had determined that stainless steel flatware was being imported into
the United States in such increased quantities as to be a substantial cause of
serious injury or threat thereof to the domestic industry producing articles like
or directly competitive with the imported articles and that the Commission had
recommended to the President an increase in the rate of duty applying to certain
stainless steel flatware items included in the United States Schedule of Tariff
Concessions annexed to the GATT.

In the report transmitted with his message of 30 June 1978, to the Congress
of the United States on the United States stainless steel table flatware
industry, the President advised that he had determined that the provision of
import relief would not be in the national economic interest of the
United States for the following reasons:

1. The imposition of import relief would not be an effective means to promote
adjustment in the industry. The dominant firm in the domestic industry now
supplies over half of all domestic production (almost three quarters in value
terms) and currently utilizes technologically advanced manufacturing equipment.
This firm, as well as a number of smaller firms who are operating profitably,
should remain profitable.
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2. All the major firms in the industry have been increasing their amounts
of imports in order to supplement the particular product lines in which they
specialize and to improve their overall profitability and this trend is
expected to continue.

3. Import relief would discriminate against low-income purchasers and
substantially increase costs to consumers. (Under the Commission's
recommended remedy, costs are estimated to increase by at least
$33 million in the first year.) These costs may increase even further if
the moderating influence that low-price imports have on the prices of
domestically produced flatware is eliminated. In a time when we are
striving to control inflation, these costs are too high.

4. This industry has had import relief in thirteen out of the past
twenty years. Providing import relief again would be inconsistent with the
internationally accepted concept that import relief in escape clause cases
should be of a temporary nature.

5. Employment losses since 1975 have been small and many of the
unemployed workers are currently receiving trade adjustment assistance
benefits. The Commission estimates gradually increasing domestic
production of flatware even in the absence of relief and this should have a
stabilizing effect on the number of jobs in the industry.

6. Expedited consideration of adjustment petitions from workers, firms,
and communities is still in effect as a result of the Presidential
determination on the 1976 import case.

Under United States trade legislation the Congress has ninety days
following the receipt of such a report from the President to disapprove his
determination. If it were to take such action, the President would be
required to proclaim, within thirty days, the increase in duty or other
import restriction recommended by the International Trade Commission.


